                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 10 April 2024 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Chair Cllr R Clancey, Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, J Starzynski-Armitage, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters and a member of the public  
24/28
There were Apologies for Absence from Ward Cllr M Rowley
24/29
There were no Declarations of Interest
24/30
The Minutes of the meetings held on Wednesdays, 14 February and 7 March 2024 were confirmed as a true and correct record 
24/31
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            24.31.1 The Neighbourhood Plan still needs a lot of work done to it, mainly due to a revision of the National Planning Policy Framework in late 2023 and changes to the draft Local Plan. Both these changes mean that every reference made to these in the Plan needs to be checked to ensure conformity to the latest version
24.31.2 There was no Police report received for March
24.31.3 The clerk met with a representative of the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust on 4 April to discuss maintenance of the pond. YWT felt that the pond was not in too bad a state and just needed management of the reeds, which will never be eradicated, and algae, in order to provide more clear water. Aspects Horticultural Services were contracted to maintain the grass surrounds  
24.31.4 The Council had been notified by CYC Public Rights of Way that a definitive map modification was to be determined to record a Public Restricted Byway along Piker Thorn Lane from Moor Lane to join Vengeance Lane along to the A166 Stamford Bridge Road. The member of public attending had clear evidence of a right of way existing prior to World War 1, but the path was somehow omitted from the definitive map when produced

24.31.5 The clerk was given information regarding the ownership of the field alongside Murton Way. It was agreed that efforts should be made to have the landowner reimburse the costs incurred by the Parish Council in cutting the hedge adjacent to the footpath in recent years. Aspects reported that they had cleared nearly 2 tons of mud and debris from Main Street
24.31.6 The new lighting had been installed in the Church and was a great improvement. Cllr Kettlestring organised a litter pick on 24th February and had sent a note to the Parish Link thanking volunteers who helped on the day

24/32
Ward Councillor Warters spoke about continuing traffic problems in Tranby Avenue and Murton Way caused by parked vehicles
24/33
There were no Planning Applications to discuss

24/34
Planning Decision received for the Rubbing House and land, Murton Way - ref 23/02128/FUL - conversion of barn to holiday let – approved by CYC
24/35
Financial Matters: 
It was agreed to pay £576.00 to Aspects for clearing Main Street of farm debris

It was unanimously agreed not to renew membership of Yorkshire Local Councils Association at £237.00 due to the limited resources available. Financial prudence was necessary given the burden of increasing costs in maintaining the appearance of the village  

24/36
The date of the next meeting was confirmed Wednesday, 8 May 2024 at 7.00pm 
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